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IIO Investigation: 2021-157 

On March 8, 2023, Cpl. Steven Vandelft pled guilty to the lessor charge of failing to use due care to avoid 
a pedestrian, contrary to section 181 of the Motor Vehicle Act. He was sentenced to pay a $1,200 fine 
and $180 victim surcharge. 

On June 7, 2022, Cpl. Vandelft was initially charged with driving without due care and attention, 
contrary to section 144(1)(a) of the Motor Vehicle Act. As a result of the guilty plea, the s.144(1)(a) 
charge was stayed. 

Incident Summary 

At about 2:15 p.m. on June 19, 2021, a member of the Langley RCMP driving an unmarked police vehicle 
collided with a pedestrian at the intersection of 202 Street and 32 Avenue in Langley. The pedestrian 
was seriously injured in the collision. 


